Comments Submitted by L. Larson, Otter Tail Power Company


-----Original Message-----

From: LLarson@otpco.com 
Sent: Thursday, October 23, 2008 2:37 PM

To: naesbmail@naesb.org

Subject: RE: NAESB Request for Formal Comments on WEQ Recommendations - Due October 24, 2008

Otter Tail supports the changes proposed for time error correction in WEQ-006 and for inadvertent interchange payback in WEQ-007.

Larry

Lawrence R Larson, P E

Principal Engineer, Delivery Operations System Operations 

Otter Tail Power Company

215 South Cascade Street
Fergus Falls, MN 56538-0496

Confidentiality Notice:  This e-mail may include confidential or privileged information.  If this is not intended for your use, please destroy immediately and contact the sender of this message.

-----Original Message-----

From: naesbmail@naesb.org [mailto:naesbmail@naesb.org]

Sent: Tuesday, September 23, 2008 1:53 PM

To: Larson, Larry

Subject: NAESB Request for Formal Comments on WEQ Recommendations - Due October 24, 2008

via email and posting

TO:
NAESB Wholesale Electric Quadrant (WEQ) Members and Interested

Industry Participants

FROM:
Jonathan Booe, NAESB Staff Attorney

RE:
Request for Formal Comments on WEQ Recommendations WEQ 2008

Annual Plan Items 6.i/R06010, 6.b/R07020 and 1.a.ii

DATE:
September 23, 2008

Dear NAESB WEQ Members and Interested Industry Participants,

An industry formal comment period begins today, September 23, 2008, and ends on October 24, 2008 for three Wholesale Electric Quadrant recommendations voted out of the Business Practice Subcommittee on September 22, 2008: 

Recommendations:

2008 WEQ Annual Plan Item 6.i/R06010 - "Modify the timing chart for the Western Interconnection in WEQ BPS-006 to an initiation of manual time error at +/- 5 seconds" - NO ACTION TO BE TAKEN:

http://naesb.org/pdf3/weq_2008_api_6i_r06010_rec.doc
2008 WEQ Annual Plan Item 6.b/R07020 - "Develop a NAESB time and inadvertent management business practice that provides additional inadvertent payback options and improved time control" 

(clean): http://naesb.org/pdf3/weq_2008_api_6b_r07020_rec_clean.doc
(redline):  http://naesb.org/pdf3/weq_2008_api_6b_r07020_rec_redline.doc
2008 WEQ Annual Plan Item 1.a.ii - "Continuous Support of TLR Procedure in Alignment with NERC Efforts on Phase II and Phase III" 

(clean):  http://naesb.org/pdf3/weq_2008_api_1aii_rec_clean.doc
(redline): http://naesb.org/pdf3/weq_2008_api_1aii_rec_redline.doc  

All interested parties, regardless of membership status within NAESB are eligible to submit comments for consideration.  The Wholesale Electric Quadrant Executive Committee will review the recommendations and consider them for vote during an upcoming Executive Committee meeting.

The Executive Committee will review all submitted comments.

All comments received by the NAESB office by the end of business, October 24, 2008, will be posted on the Home Page (WEQ Request Page):

http://www.naesb.org/weq_request.asp and forwarded to the WEQ Executive Committee members for their consideration.  If you have difficulty downloading the recommendations, please call the NAESB office at (713) 356-0060.  

Best Regards,

Jonathan Booe

NAESB

cc:  Rae McQuade, President
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